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Fax 614-644-8764  

 

 

December 5, 2023 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Secretary, Office of Administration 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

Re: Erratum,  

Staff Report 

In the Matter of Application by American 

Transmission Systems, 

Case no. 22-0248-EL-BTX 

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

 

On November 29, 2023, Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“Staff”) 

filed its Report in the above captioned case. Soon after, a typographical error was 

observed in this report, on page 33, in the second Paragraph under the heading 

"FirstEnergy Transmission Planning Criteria." Staff submits this correspondence as a 

notification that it seeks to correct the error on p. 33, which occurs after the words, “The 

proposed project.” 

 

Following the words, “The proposed project,” the word “VIOLATES” appears. 

This should be replaced with “WOULD REMEDY,” and the sentence should continue as 

it originally appears.  

 

The change requested on p. 33 should result in the sentence, “The proposed 

project would remedy Loss of Load Criteria 11.3 which states ‘…the FE system will 

be planned and constructed such that, for any NERC Category P1 through P7 

event, the associated loss of load will be limited to <300 MW.’” 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

  



 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Ashley M. Wnek    

Ashley M. Wnek 

Assistant Attorney General 

Public Utilities Section 

30 E. Broad St., 26th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

614-644-8754 (telephone) 

877-695-1284 (fax) 

Ashley.Wnek@OhioAGO.gov  

 

On behalf of the Staff of the  

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

 

cc: Parties of Record: 

 

dflahive@porterwright.com  

bhughes@porterwright.com  

emaikcriedel@porterwright.com  

arericha@firstenergycorp.com  

nbryksenkova@firstenergycorp.com  
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